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THE MARTIN COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

REGULAR MEETING

May 10, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Board of Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, May 10, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Sheriff Travis Roush, Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Cameron Wolf and Andy Ringwald EMA/Civil Defense; Chief Jim Hamby, Shoals VFD; Brett Richardson, Sheriff’s Department Communications Commander; Justin Dorsey, Tammy Jo Gore, Mitcheltree Township Trustee; Captain Kyle Turpin, Lost River VFD; John Dixon, Lost River VFD; John Kettinger, Lost River VFD and Colby Blake, Sheriff’s Department.    
Commissioner George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of April 26, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.    
Justin Dorsey, a property owner in Lost River Township, came before the Commissioners in regard to Davis Lane.  Dorsey submitted pictures, a survey and a letter from the Hoosier National Forest concerning Davis Lane. Dorsey requested the Commissioners acknowledge the historic road another 600 feet beyond where it currently ends.  Once the Commissioners agree to this, he agreed to restore that part of the road to the County’s specs.  After he restores the road, the County will be responsible for maintaining it.  Dorsey has followed the procedures in notifying the adjacent property owners.  A lengthy discussion followed.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to allow Dorsey to restore Davis Lane and then the County will maintain.  The motion died due to lack of a second.  Attorney Lett questioned several issues.  He recommended the Commissioners contact the adjacent property owners.  The Commissioners directed Attorney Lett to send out letters to the property owners in question.  
Sheriff Travis Roush came before the Commissioners to discuss the communication problems throughout the county.  Members of the Lost River VFD, Shoals VFD and Civil Defense/EMA joined him at the table along with Brett Richardson, Communications Commander and Colby Blake of the Sheriff’s Department.  Sheriff Roush informed the Commissioners that members of all local emergency departments have been meeting and discussing the communication issue for a while.  Several vendors have visited the radio sight locations throughout the County to examine the equipment.  Both Richardson and Blake explained in detail the issues all departments are having.  They received a quote from Harmonic Electronics to fix the communication problem at hand but a long term solution is needed.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to declare an emergency  to spend up to $7,000 with Harmonic Electronics to replace the radio equipment and to purchase the digital/analog repeater.  The funds are available in the Statewide 911 fund.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed. Communications Commander Richardson updated the Commissioners on the Phase II project to go to all 800 MHz radios.  The Communications Committee will meet again June 15, 2016 at 6pm at the Civil Defense Building.  He also updated the Commissioners on the CodeRED notification system.  The Commissioners need to decide who will be in charge of CodeRED.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve Communications Commander Brett Richardson as the primary point of contact for the CodeRED system.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  There will be 8 people allowed access to the system, two for Sheriff’s Department and Civil Defense and each fire department will have one, leaving one available to use at the County’s discretion.   Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Martin County Auditor as a user of CodeRED.  Commissioner Boyd made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  The notification should be implemented within the next 2 weeks.  All weather alerts will go out automatically.  Commissioner Gregory thanked all the volunteer firefighters and EMA personnel for their service.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to name a new road in Mitcheltree Township Lake View Drive.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Sheriff Roush reported to the Commissioners that the medical contract with Quality Correctional Care allows for the nurse to be on sight 10 hours a week.  Due to the population increase Sheriff Roush recommends the contract be increased to 12 hours a week.  President George suggested getting a quote for 15 hours also.  Sheriff Roush will report back to the Commissioners when more information is known.  He also recommended putting an ordinance in place for what can be purchased from the Commissary for the Sheriff’s Department.  Sheriff Roush will draft an ordinance for the Commissioners to approve.  There are currently 42 inmates with 2 being DOC.  

Monty Wolf, EMA/Civil Defense, updated the Commissioners on the Planning Grant they are applying for.  He will be attending a DPC meeting next week.  

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, informed the Commissioners that her program will be receiving an additional $84,800 to help offset the costs of HB1006.  Due to this funding she will be hiring a full-time programmer in July.  She also submitted a Proclamation from the State of Indiana that declared May 1-7, 2016 as Correctional Employee Week.  There will be a lunch for the local correctional employees later in the month.  The lease agreement has been approved by Teresa Nolley in regards to the Hawkins Healthcare building.  Director Collins will review and report back.  She also requested approval to apply for a TANF grant for $109,000.  This grant funding will be used for training employees.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the application for the TANF grant.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett submitted his two-week work schedule.  Superintendent Padgett and the Commissioners agreed to repair a part of Killion Mill Road. He also updated the Commissioners on the beam replacement on Spout Springs Bridge.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to proceed with the beam replacement on Spout Springs Bridge and to use the SEA 67 funds available.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Superintendent Padgett proceeded to discuss the need for a new ton truck and possibly new fuel trucks.  Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, informed the Commissioners that the letting for Bridge 11 was on May 5, 2016.  There were five bids received and the project was awarded to Ragle, Inc for $932,286.95.  The County will need to provide $250,067.35.  If the county decides not to proceed with the project it will cost the county $250,000.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to proceed with Bridge #11.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush submitted the tourism report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

Auditor Roush also submitted the compensation hours as of 4/30/16.  

President George recommended that Custodian John Jones spray the outside of the courthouse on the weekends when no one is in the building.  

Auditor Roush discussed the Circuit Breaker Report with the Commissioners.  The county as a whole will lose $92,489.10 due to property tax circuit breakers.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:52pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, May 24, 2016 at 6:00pm.  
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